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As we build up towards the main Burns Supper season in January it is gratifying to be able to re port  in this 

newsletter not only many of the traditional events associated with celebrating Burns but also to see reports 

on new musicals, new song compositions and refreshing new approaches in festivals and other events. In 

particular, there is a welcome trend in events which are appealing to a younger audience and this can only 

be seen as a healthy and positive  development.   How many of us, for example, were awa re that the late 

Michael Jackson was a huge fan of Burns and saw him as a great inspiration for his music.  When superstars 

like him and Bob Dylan find such brilliance in Burnsõ songs we should feel a sense of pride in our Bard and 

be even more keen and wi lling to share this passion with the next generation.                                          Editor  

 

                   

 

  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

New Junior Vice President   
Senior Vice President Peter Hughes (right) welcomes the new Junior Vice 

President  Bobby Kane after his inauguration at the Annual Conference in 

Irvine.  Bobb y was brought up in Whitburn West Lothian and still stays in 

the area.  Bobby is a past President of Fauldhouse and Crofthead Burns 

Club and is also President Elect of the Lanarksh ire Association of Burns 

Clubs.  He works closely with his partner Karen McPhail in organising and 

running the West Lothian Schools Competition and also the National Choral 

Festival Final.  Inspired by his grandfather Bobby has developed a 

continuing desir e to learn more about the Bard and in particular the impact 

his life and works still have on people across the world centuries after his 

death.  
 

Having begun his career in the whisky industry Bobby has worked in 

several  different areas of the food industr y and his skills and experience as 

a successful and respected salesman in international business he is very 

well qualified to take the Federation forward in the future.   
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Natureõs Law 

 
Let other heroes boast their scars,  

    The marks oõ sturt and strife, 

But other poets sing of wars,  

    The plagues oõ human life! 

Shame faõ the fun: wiõ sword and gun  

    To slap mankind like lumber!  

I sing his name and nobler fame  

    Wha multiplies our number  

 

 

 

by Robert Burns    
 
 

 

Newsletter Editor -Mike Duguid  (Literature Convenor)   
 

Email mike.duguid@dsl.pipex.com  Tel:  01557 860040 
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Fine Dining at Conference  
 

 
 
Greenwood Academy in Irvine provided the splendid setting for the inauguration dinner at this yearõs 

Annual Conference.  The excellent food and superb service was provided by the East Ayrshire Corporate 

Catering department which pulled out all the stops to ensure a memorable dinner was enjoyed by all.   

           

Definitely helping the evening go with a swing were the 

miniatures  of Isle of Arran ôRobert Burnsõ single malt whisky 

generously donated by the distillery as part of a deal with 

the Robert Burn s World Federation.  

 

 

Shown left is President 

Jane Brown signing the 

deal at the Dower House 

with Managing Director 

of the company, Euan 

Mitchell, which gives the 

company exclusive rights 

to use the Federation 

name and logo in 

promotion of their fine 

whi skies. 
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Conference W orkshop - Taking Burns to New Generations (is Burns Cool and C an He Be?) 
 
As part of its contribution to the annual conference held in Irvine the Officers and Directors of Irvine Burns 

Club (IBC) agreed to conduct  a seminar for de legates on the above theme.  

 

The format was a brief Introduction and Presentation by a Director of IBC, 

followed by a break -out session for delegates. The four groups were 

chaired by RBWF nominees and supported by IBC Directors and a 

volunteer representat ive from North Ayrshire Council to indicate the close 

working relationship between the local authority and the Burns Club.  The 

group leaders then reported two major points each, recorded for a future 

issue of the Burns Chronicle.   

 

The event lasted about  an hour.  Materials included evidence of the successful involvement of Primary 

school pupils in the Irvine area where over 5000 pupils have visited the Burns Museum in Wellwood over 

the last nine years as part of a process which has operated in various fo rmats for very many years.  Also 

shown were interviews with secondary school students illustrating their attitudes and reactions to 

involvement with Burns poetry and the Burns movement in a modern technological age.  This evidence, 

produced with the help a nd support of students and staff of Greenwood Academy, Irvine , proved to be an 

eye opener for all.  

 

As this approach would be a conference first for RBWF the matter was approached with some trepidation.  

Factors debated included -  

 

- Would anyone attend ? 

- Would delegates prese nt take part in the discussions ? 

- Was the concept acceptable to conference in the first place?  

 

In the event our fears were unfounded.  The workshop fitted into the conference schedule and competed 

successfully with visits to Wellwood, o ur club home, visits to Irvine Harbourside, visits to the Heckling shed 

and Glasgow Vennel and a splendid weekend of sunshine.  

 

The willingness of the delegates to become involved in discussion and debate and the professionalism of 

the four RBWF group lead ers ensured that the event proved a success worthy of future inclusion as a 

conference component.  

 

It is hoped that the content and discussion points will be an article in the next  Chronicle and all involved 

from Irvine Burns Club would simply record the ir thanks to all participants for ensuring a useful, lively and 

enjoyable event.  

 

The group  leaders from the R obert Burns World F ederation were Angus Middleton, Martin Cassidy, Karen 

McPhail, and Bobby  Kane.  The participants from the Irvine Burns Club wer e Jim Butler, Ian Dickson, Bill 

McGregor, Michael Murray, Bill Nolan, and Tim Swan (Directors and Past Presidents), with Melanie Nolan 

(North Ayrshire Council)            [Article submitted by Bill McGregor IBC]  

 

Irvine Burns Club and Irvine Lasses Burns Cl ub 

 
Both the Irvine Burns Club and the Irvine Lasses Burns Club did a 

magnificent job in showing off the town and its connection to the Bard.  

Known as the ôvillageõ Irvine has strong connection to the story of Burns 

because it was here that Captain Richa rd Brown encouraged Burns to put 

his verses in print.  As Burns himself says, òyou wondered I could resist 

the temptation of sending verses of such merit to a magazine: ôtwas 

actually this that gave me an idea of my own pieces which encouraged 

me to endeavour at the character of a Poet.ó   
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Irvine and Irvine Lasses Burns Clubs (contõd) 

 

In the magnificent Burns Museum ôWellwoodõ the story of 

Burnsõ time in Irvine is depicted in an excellent audio-visual 

presentation focussing on the beautiful mural s painted by Ted 

and Elizabeth Odling.  If you get the chance do go and visit the 

Irvine Burns Club; it is well worth a  look .    

 

One of their greatest treasures is the collection of over  300 

letters from famous personalities around the world who have 

accepte d an invitation to become honorary members of one of 

the great Burns Clubs, formed in 1826, and the longest 

continuously operating club in the world.  More information on 

the letter collection can be found on the website at: 

www.irvineayrshire.org/burns/honorary.htm    

 

 

At the Conference the Irvine Lasses Burns Club organised an exhibition 

in the hotel foyer and led Harbourside Heritage Walks. They also 

enjoyed the events which were organise d during the Conference 

weekend, met up with some old friends and made some new ones. It was 

an especially significant event for Alison Hemmings, Past President of 

Burns Club of London, because she grew up in the Burns Museum in 

ôWellwood õ where her parent s were the live -in caretakers. Photo shows 

her   (on left) meeting up with Irvine Lasses Burns Club Secretary 

Margaret Cook.  At the Quiz evening, one of the Lasses' Teams - The 

Badges - won bottles of Burns Ale. The final event of the Conference was 

wreat h laying at the Burns Statue on Irvine Moor on the Sunday when 

President Annie Small laid a wreath on behalf of the Lasses Burns Club.   

 

 

 

The Whistle Recitation Competition  
 

On the 18th October 2014 Thornhill & District 

Burns Club held their annual 'Whis tle' 

competition at Ellisland Farm. The competition is 

to find the best recitation of the ballad 'The 

Whistle' by Robert Burns who was at Friars 

Carse 225 years ago to witness the drinking 

 contest between three landed gentlemen who 

competed as to who coul d drink the most claret 

and still be a ble to blow a small ebony whistle, 

which would be kept as a trophy. It is believed 

that the winner reputedly drank upwards of 

eight bottles of claret! Robert Burns then walked 

home to Ellisland and composed the ballad.  The 

President Ronnie Cairns, introduced the five 

competitors who started with a warm up poem of 

their own choice.  They were all of a very high 

standard and the judges had a difficult task in 

deciding a winner. The trophy, a copy of the 

original whistle,  went to Neil Mcgillivray for his excellent presentation. He was given a special bottle of 

whisky and will hold the trophy until the competition next year. Afterwards there was a buffet and time for a 

chat between old friends and new. So concluded another ex cellent event given by the Thornhill Burns Club.  
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The Whistle (contõd) 

  

Judges: Jimmy Law, Colin Gibson, & Avril Kerr 

(back row left to right).   

 

Contestants Les Byres (far left  middle ), Willie 

Waugh,  Jamie Donnelly,  Alister Sim  (back row 

last three on right ).  

 

Doreen Moran Club Secretary , winner Neil 

Mcgillivray and Ronnie Cairns Club President  

(front row).  

 

The opening event of  the Thornhill & District 

Burns Club was a lecture on 'The Whistle' given 

by Ian Millar and Sophia Harkness, members of 

the club. The lecture was well received and 

there followed time for questions and answers 

as well as tea and coffee.  

 

The meetings of the Thornhill and District Burns C lub are held in the Friendship Hall, Thornhill and entrance 

is free. Anyone wishing to co me along can contact the club secretary, Doreen Moran on 01848 331519 or 

email d_Moran@btinternet.com    

 

Book Launch at the Robert  Burns Birthplace  Museum 

 
There is an open  invitation to a book launch at the Robert Burns Birthplace Museum (RBBM) on Monday  24th 

November 3 -5pm. Itõs for a graphic novel about Burns as a young man and his (largely fictionalised!) 

scrapes with the supernatural. RBBM Learning Manager, Chris Waddell, writes, òThis is a really nice piece 

of work ; it contains elements of Scots language and is beautifully illustrated by Tiernan Trevallion, and 

written by Gordon Rennie and Emma Beeby. Iõm quite supportive of comics as a medium for teaching and 

hopefully this will help take Burns (albeit, in a rather fanciful way) to a new and younger audience.ó 

 

Edinburghõs Historic Buildings Open Days  
 

On Saturday and Sunday 27 & 28th September 2014 I was present at the Burns 

Monument as part of Edinburghõs Historic buildings open days. On Saturday morning I 

started off the Entertainment at 11am wit h Burns poems, and was later joined with the 

Ragged Glory Band at 2pm. We continued singing and reciting Burns works over the 

rest of the afternoon closing at 4pm.  

 

On Sunday morning I was joined with Stewart Davie on guitar who brought Jim Wilson 

with hi s accordion for music and songs. I interspaced with poems. The afternoon 

entertainment was swelled when Ragged Glory and Margaret Anderson joined me to 

provide more poetry and song.  

 

Ralph Balfour our treasurer came and gave the history of the Burns Monum ent. The day 

ended at 4.00pm which was another success, with many visitors.  

    

The open days were even more of a success with 911 visitors over the two days. Paul McAuley Conservation 

Officer for the City of Edinburgh Council was delighted  with the success of the Monumentõs two open days. 

                                                                                                     [Submitted by Gordon Jamieson.  Secretary EDBCA] 
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Tam Oõ Shanter Recitation  Competition  

 
The 26th reciting comp etition of Burnsõ famous 

poem, organised by Dumfries Ladies Burns 

Club No 1, was held in the Globe Inn on the 

evening of Tue 16 th Sep. 

 

Six òTamsó strutted their stuff before a large 

and enthusiastic audience which was 

welcomed by club president Jean Macmi llan -

Forster.   

 

After a closely run contest, Bill Henry from the 

Burns Club of London was declared the winner 

and presented with the trophy by David Miller, 

President of the Southern Scottish Counties 

Burns Association. Runners up were (2) Ronnie 

Cairns, Dumfries and (3) Andy Harrower of 

Medicine Hat, Alberta, Canada . 

 
The judges, who admitted to a difficult task, were Jim 

Thomson, President of the Robert Burns World Federation, 

Dr. Maureen Milton and last yearõs winner, John Sleith. 

They congratulated al l the competitors on a very high 

standard of diction, knowledge of the poem and dramatic 

emphasis.  

Half time entertainment was provided by Ian McIntyre and 

Les Byers with songs, comic and sentimental, and a buffet 

snack was supplied by Jane Brown of the Gl obe Inn.  

The competitors, judges, entertainers and the Globe Inn 

were thanked by President Jean Macmillan -Forster and a 

raucous rendition of òAuld Lang Syneó brought the 

evening to a close.  

 

World Premiere ðôRobert Burns the Musicalõ  

The work of Scottish poet Robert Burns will be brought to 

life in a new show created by Hollywood producer David 

Gest. The reality TV star has teamed up with Rock Academy 

Performing Arts in Lossiemouth to produce the show 

entitled One Fond Kiss.  

Based on the life and times o f Burns, performed by a 32 -

strong Scottish cast and taking inspiration from music Michael Jackson actually wrote to the 

bardõs lyrics in 1993, the show is clearly dear to Davidõs heart.  When it comes to Robert 

Burns, David knows his stuff. Such is his kno wledge of ð and passion for ð his poems, 

Davidõs now finally nearing the end of a 20-year journey to bring a theatrical production 

about the poetõs life to the stage. Itõs a journey he set out on with his childhood best friend, Michael Jackson, but 

sadly one he will have to finish alone.  

Michael Jackson. David Gest. Robert Burns. Itõs an odd trinity, youõll agree, but then in the world of Hollywood, 

where reality is no hindrance to ambition, this is surely the bonkers stuff dreams are made of.  
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